## TOWN OF PALM BEACH

Information for Town Council Meeting on: April 12, 2022

TO: Mayor and Town Council

VIA: Kirk. W. Blouin, Town Manager

FROM: H. Paul Brazil, P.E., Director of Public Works

RE: Adoption of Shore Protection Board Ordinance

**Ordinance No. 006-2022** 

DATE: March 22, 2022

## **STAFF RECOMMENDATION**

Town staff requests that Town Council adopt Ordinance No. 006-2022 to revise Town Code of Ordinances, Chapter 2, Article X, Section 2-636, pertaining to the Shore Protection Board.

## **GENERAL INFORMATION**

During the December 14, 2021 regular Town Council meeting, Council discussed the advisory capacity of the Shore Protection Board. Consistent with the comments made by Town Council, at the February 8, 2022 regular meeting, Town staff provided a red-lined draft of the revisions made by the Town Council. The scope had been adjusted to reflect the Board's refocused duties to include long term planning, public education, and assisting staff in applicable communication with the public. Budgeting, lobbying, and intergovernmental coordination have been stricken as they are responsibilities of the Mayor and Town Council.

Finally, other revisions suggested by staff included removing items that are no longer applicable as they were put in place to assist with the creation of the Board. No further comments to the red-lined draft were provided by Town Council, so staff has moved forward with drafting Ordinance No. 006-2022.

Attachment

cc: Shore Protection Board
Patricia Strayer, Town Engineer
Rob Weber, Coastal Program Manager
John C. Randolph, Town Attorney